

The Hummer

Campground of the Rockies
Peggy and Bill Ragsdale: Editors

October 2006

Volume 3, Issue 1

Where are we? 6820 South Highway 285 Fairplay, CO 80440

C.O.R.A. mailing address: P.O.Box 1778 Fairplay, CO 80440

Phone: 719-836-2533

Tax: 719-836-4563

C.O.R.A. business address: CORA P. O. Box 9428 Colorado Springs, CO 80932

Property Management Contact:
Denise S.
Moody, CPA
2221 Alpine Drive
Colorado Springs,
CO 80909
719-227-8815

Quilts of Valor

Drop dead gorgeous! That was the remark that one of our CORA members said after she saw the 3 Quilts of Valor completed by our CORA residents.

Eleven women from CORA volunteered their time and talent to make "Quilts of Valor" for our wounded men and women. Over 6,000 quilts nationwide have been sent through the QUILTS OF VALOR program to chaplains at United States military hospitals to be distributed to service men and women seriously wounded in Iraq and Afghanistan. More information regarding this organization can be found at quiltsofvalor.com. Ellie Payne who headed the CORA efforts wishes to express her gratitude to all who gave gifts of time. labor, money and encouragement. She is especially grateful to the CORA woman who took the time to sew the guilts. Everyone's support will be meaningful to the injured military recipients who will receive quilts made especially for them. Money for the initial supplies for the Quilts of Valor was made possible by our "White Elephant" table, which brought in \$277. Since this was so successful, we plan to continue with it next summer, so please bring in your gently used treasures for the table next summer.

School Donation

And Ellie's quilts keep on giving! Ellie made and raffled off one of her quilts with all proceeds benefiting Fairplay's elementary and middle schools. Thanks in great part to the generosity of many CORA residents, \$566 was raised to purchase school supplies for any child in need. The initial purchase of supplies totaling \$451. was delivered to the school on August 28 with the final purchase of \$105 being made in late September. The winner of the quilt raffle was Liz Nault of S&N campground. Congratulations!



The Hummer/ Volume 3, Issue 1 / Page 2 of 4

F. Y. I

New Officers for 2006-07

Loren Buzick, President
Richard Cade, Vice President
Susann Beckham, Secretary
Carol Clark, Treasurer
Phil Lobb, Facilities
Denise Moody, Member at Large
Doug Anderson, Member at Large

Office Hours

Winter 9-10 and 4-5 pm Closed on Wednesday & Thursdays Summer 9-11 am 3-5 pm

Overflow area:

First come first serve basis. Can be used from May until October.
R. V.'s and boats will need to see the managers for a form and key to get in.

Announcements

We're on the Web!

You can go to

www.campgroundoftherockies.

com

and click on the Newsletter

button to get your copy downloaded with pictures



New Late Fee Policy

Late fees have been changed from \$2.50 to \$25.00 per incident. Remember to mail your payment to the new address.

New Policy & Construction Form

The Board established a new Policy (2006-5) for water line and sewer breaks under your unit. You will be responsible for moving your unit within 24 hours after the CORA management team contacts you so that the break can be repaired. The complete text of the new policy is on the CORA Website.

New Construction Form

There is a form with specific guidelines about building sheds, fireplaces, decks/patio's and any other construction you may want to do on your lot. The form must be filled out and filed with the Managers for approval. You can download the form on the CORA website as well as reviewing the form online.